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CELEBRATING

MOMS!!!!
On Saturday, April 30, at 6 p.m. we’ll hold a Mother/Daughter Par-Tea 

at Olean FBC!  We’ll enjoy a delicious pork dinner, ice-cream sundae bar, a few games and entertainment, family photographs, as well as a devotion and time of fellowship.    The family photo booth will also be available again this year.  Orders for prints of the pictures will be taken for the cost of printing.
Whether you’re a mother of daughters (or sons) or a woman who has a relationship mentoring girls or young ladies in your life, we hope you’ll join us for this evening to celebrate motherhood….both literally and figuratively.  Come and bring your mother, daughter(s) , or girl(s) who are “like a daughter” in your life!

Call the church office or register on the church bulletin insert by Sunday, April 17.
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Olean FBC’s Board of Christian Missions is conducting a shoe collection drive through Funds2Orgs through April 24 to raise funds for the Olean Food Pantry.  The GOAC will earn funds based on the number of pairs collected as Funds2Orgs will purchase the donated goods;  those dollars will benefit area hunger agencies. You can help by donating gently worn, used or new shoes, boots, sneakers or sandals.  A collection box is next to the mission desk in the foyer.

Donated shoes will be redistributed throughout the Funds2Orgs network of microenterprise partners in developing nations.  Funds2Orgs helps impoverished people start, maintain and grow businesses in countries like Haiti, Honduras and other nations in Central America and Africa. Proceeds are used to feed, clothe and house their families. One budding entrepreneur in Haiti even earned enough to send to her son to law school.

Most people have extra shoes in their closets they can donate and help those less fortunate become self-sufficient.  It’s a win-win for everyone.

Through your donations, the shoes will be given a second chance and make a difference in people’s lives!
APRIL BOARD MEETINGS

Board meetings for the month of April are as follows:

Sunday, April 10
Noon: Board of Christian Missions

Monday, April 11:

6:00 Board of Christian Education

Tuesday, April 12:

6:30 Diaconate

7:00 Board of Trustees
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RETIREES LUNCH

WITH PASTOR DAN 

APRIL 18
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Pastor Dan is inviting any and all retirees of our church to lunch on Monday, April 18, at noon.  He will offer some devotional thoughts as well as an opportunity for food and good fellowship.  Transportation to this event is available for any who need it.  There is no charge but donations will be gratefully accepted.  Please sign up on the bulletin insert or call the church office by April 9 if you would like to attend.
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“Introducing people to Jesus and equipping them to grow spiritually and minister to their world.”
It’s time to start thinking about Summer Camps! Camp Kickoff Sunday is April 10.  John Buskey will be our guest speaker during worship that morning; he will also visit our Sunday School classes.  Please submit letters of interest to the Board of CE by April 24.  Parents are responsible for the registration fee; the Board will review all letters and sponsor as many children/youth as possible. 
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ANNUAL SPRING CLEAN-UP DAY SATURDAY, MAY 7
Start Time:  9:00AM
There will be further information announced from the pulpit and in the weekly bulletin as it becomes available!!
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We are again blessed to start a New Year with a lot of things and holidays to celebrate.  Let’s “Remember” to celebrate the people in our lives.  Let’s “Remember” to celebrate and thank the people that make it possible for us to be able to do that celebrating.  Let’s “Remember” to thank our military men and women and their families for their service to our country.

If anyone has an update of an address for our “Wall of Honor” friends, or would like to add someone to that Wall, please leave the information in the church office attention: Maunie Ketchner.  We will be sending cards out soon and want to make sure that our “Wall of Honor” is up to date.
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GENESIS HOUSE ANNUAL

GERANIUM SALE

The annual geranium sale is underway at Genesis House.  This is the biggest fundraiser for our homeless shelter.  The top-quality geraniums are grown in 4 ½” post and are sold for $7 each or three for $16; available colors are red, white, pink, fuschia, or coral.  Hanging baskets of impatiens are also available in the above colors for $20 each.  Donna DeLong will be available to take your order at the receptionist desk on Sundays, April 3, 10, 17, and 24.  All orders and payments are due by May 1.   They will be delivered to FBC on May 15.
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Pastor Dan will be on vacation March 28 thru April 12.  When he returns, he will begin a series of sermons on the book of James.
April 17:

“Consider, Know and Ask”
(James 1:1-8) James begins his letter by offering 3 instructions  offering perspective when we face difficult times.
April 24:

“The Richness of Poverty”
(James 1:9-11) Godly perspective on prosperity; it boggles the mind of
those who live in the flesh and not the spirit.
Please contact Pastor Millard, Casey DeGroff – Diaconate Chairman, or your Caregiver with any spiritual needs during Pastor Dan’s absence.
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CAUSE AND EFFECT

“As ye have therefore received Christ Jesus the Lord, so walk ye in him” Col. 2:6

There are times that we need to go back to the basics.  To make sure that we are in the right way, it is good to look back at the entrance gate.  Or we could say the faith of our fathers. What is well begun is half done.  The text is addressed, not to the ungodly, not to strangers, but to those who have received “Christ Jesus the Lord”.   They have started well, let them go on as they have begun.  Paul desires to establish them in the faith. Therefore he will exhort them.

I.  The fact stated: Sincere believers have “received Christ Jesus the Lord”

We must always be aware that salvation in not an evolution from within but a gift from without, heartily accepted by the soul. This is free grace “received,” not earned or purchased. Rather they receive the person of Christ.  For it is “Christ in you the hope of glory.” (Col. 1:27)  We are to receive Christ into our knowledge, understanding, affections and trust. We receive Him as our life at the new birth for when we receive Him he gave us power to become the sons of God. (John 1:12)  We receive “Christ Jesus the Lord”.  Christ the anointed, commissioned messiah of God.  Jesus the God-man Savior, and redeemer who is to sanctify us. As Lord He is to reign and rule over all that we have and are.  Paul assures them of the certainty of the event.  They had received. A past tense event.  That which had occurred at a definite time and place.  This once for all salvation event having been received is to cause some change in the life of person who has received it.

II.  The counsel given:  “So walk ye in him”

To walk brings forth several thoughts.  “So walk” so live.  We are to vitally enjoy the life we have in Christ. Joy is the fruit of the Spirit dwelling within us.  “So walk” or continue.  To persevere, to remain in Christ.  Make Him your constant place of daily movement and occupation. To keep on keeping on. “So walk” to be moving and active. We must be busy for Jesus, working in obedience to His will for our lives. Always being aware that there is something that the Lord wants me to be doing for Him.  “So walk” and continue to advance.  It shows growth and maturity.  We need to seek to be closer to Lord today then we were yesterday.  We should seek know more of His will and working in our lives each and every day.  

III.  The model given:  “as we received him”

In the same way that we receive Christ are we to walk in Him.  So how did we receive Christ?  First it was by faith.  And it is by faith that we must walk each day in Him.  Trusting fully in Christ's plan and His protection and provision for your life.  We receive Him gratefully. So we must walk as a people who are truly thankful for all that God has provided in our lives. Majoring on the blessings rather than the trials of life.  We receiving Him humbly.  Always realizing that He is God and I am not.  That He is in control and I am to be submissive to His will. We have no claim to His grace but only receive it with the knowledge of our unworthiness.

Thus we are to continue to walk in him, evermore in our daily life excelling in all of these points.  Oh but the thought that some have never received Christ.  Our closing words must be addressed to them.  If you will not receive Jesus, you refuse mercy here and heaven here after.  Seek Him while there is still time.                         ~Pastor Millard
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GIVING TO INTERNATIONAL MINISTRIES
Would you like to give extra money to American Baptist International Ministries but feel money is too tight right now? Here is an idea for you:  Christian Community Credit Union issues an IM VISA Signature rewards card that donated $23,000 to International Ministries (IM) in 2014.  This is a regular credit card that earns rewards points for you for travel or merchandise.  For each new card that is approved, IM receives $50 plus additional donations every time the card is used.  For more information call 1-800-347-2228 ext. 47777 or visit on line myucccu.com/IMcard and state that you are an American Baptist if asked.
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The Family of God
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We extend our Love and Sympathy to Mary Anne and Jim Kirkpatrick on the loss of Mary Anne’s brother, Frank Fitzgerald, on March 14;  to Gladys Hirsch on the passing of her husband Frank Hirsch on March 16; and to Bev Chisholm on the loss of her brother, Paul Chisholm, on March 15.
THANK YOU’S
I would like to thank all of my church family and friends for the prayers, love, food, and visits during my extended illness and recuperation.  It has meant more than you will ever know.  Keep the prayers going as they are always needed.

~Mary Anne Kirkpatrick
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2016 GRADUATES
It’s almost graduation time again!  If you have a high school or college grad in your family this year, please let us know in the office so we can make sure 

to include them in our graduation recognitions.  Green information forms are available in the rack outside the church office.  Please submit your graduate’s information by May 15 to be included in the June edition of At First Baptist.
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FYI/REMINDER:
Minutes from the monthly meetings of our church boards (Trustees, Diaconate, Christian Education,

and Christian Missions) are available on the rack near the front entrance.  This is an important way to stay up-to-date on the happenings/workings of the church.  Please help yourself to a copy.  If you find that something is not available, please leave a note in Penny’s office mailbox, send a message to 
oleanfbc@verizon.net,  or give her a call during office hours @ 372-5151.
DIRECTORY CHANGES
Ben and Heather Schultz-Piche

2436 W. Five Mile Rd.

Allegany, NY  14706

Larry and Beverly Firth

673 Lakeview Terrace

Olean, NY  14760

June Turek

401 Alder St.  Apt 3

Olean, NY  14760
OFBC WOMEN RELAX 
AT SPA DAY

The women of OFBC and some friends and family members gathered in the church lobby for a relaxing Winter Spa Day on Saturday, Feb. 20. Jodie Martin gave attendees a preview of the day’s activities when she went around the room giving back rubs with special implements, receiving comments such as, “That feels sooooo good!”

After a time of devotion and sampling a variety of salads and dishes at the potluck table, the planning team passed out gift bags of materials for making hand and face scrubs using essential oils. Small groups then had opportunities to get a soothing foot bath, while simultaneously wrapping a warm rice bag around their necks, then a moisturizing hand treatment and a facial. OFBC member Dana Boser (brave soul) was also present to offer a brief chair massage for those who wished to try one. 

[image: image6.jpg]


I am continually grateful that God brought me to a church that offers solid, biblically based worship services with a pastor who is involved in a variety of outreach ministries himself. Each time I see the choir, bell choir and 3:16 present music offerings, I know this is an experience not every church can offer. But I am especially grateful for the additional fellowship times one can find at OFBC. It is, after all, the way people learn to get to know each other and “do life together.” Thank you to the Women’s ministry team that continues to bring us new and fun things to do together. It’s great to be able to laugh with people you know—and others who might tag along to these special activities and become acquainted with our church and its members.

                                    —Deb Wuethrich 

CONGRATULATIONS TO…….
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Jim Sorokes.

The Dresser-Rand business, part of Siemens Power and Gas Division, recently inducted Jim Sorokes and two other distinguished employees into the Engineering Fellowship Program for 2015.  The Global Engineering Fellowship Program was established in 2012 to enhance Dresser-Rand’s focus as a technology company and to recognize, reward and retain its best technical employees. The Fellows distinction is bestowed on a limited number of individuals who have been practicing engineers for more than 20 years and who have attained the highest level of distinction through significant engineering achievements.
Jim is a Principal Engineer in centrifugal compressor aerodynamics and this year he celebrates 40 years with Dresser-Rand. Jim graduated from Olean High School and holds a Bachelor of Science degree in Physics from St. Bonaventure University, located in Allegany, New York.  In 2008, Jim was named an American Society of Mechanical Engineers (ASME) Fellow, an honor of significant distinction. Jim was nominated by and received letters of support from Dresser-Rand clients because of his contributions to the turbomachinery community. “It’s pretty cool when total strangers come up to me and tell me how much they appreciate a particular paper I wrote or class I taught,” Jim said.  “I’ll never forget my first supervisor, Charlie Green. He told me to never lose sight of the basics,” said Jim. “He insisted I spend a lot of time in the real world – in the shop, on the test stand floor. He encouraged me to get to know the people, products and machines. Those lessons and relationships have served me well throughout my career and have made me the person I am today.”
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Katie DeGroff.  Katie  swam with the Enchanted Mountain Aquatics Club at the area championships that were held at Fredonia State University on March 5 and 6.  She placed 10th out of 16 for the 50 yard breast stroke finals with her  best time ever!  Great job Katie!!!
OHS Girls Basketball Coach Randy Samuelson and his team for their outstanding 2015-2016 season!  
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The Lady Huskies won the Section 6 overall Class B title on March 2.  They continued on to play a hard-fought battle against Livonia for the Far West Regional title but finished their season at 23-2. “We’re sad, we’re disappointed but we have nothing to hang our heads about at all,” Coach Samuelson said. “Going into this game we had one loss and we played pretty well in that loss; Livonia played a little bit better than us. We have as good a record as there’s ever been at Olean High School.  Randy was also named as Big 30 Girls Coach of the Year!!
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“I trust in you, O Lord… 
You are my God. 
My times are in your hands!”
Psalm 31: 14-15 NIV
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FROM THE PASTOR’S  HEART
Ok, this article might not be as melodramatic as the last one (which I wrote just before leaving for Pakistan).  But I do want to express my heartfelt gratitude for your prayers and support during that journey and by attending the program that Alfonse, Sarah and I offered on our experience on March 20.  I’m sure you will hear more about the great work being done by RAM Foundation of Pakistan in the future.  If you missed the program by the way, we should have DVDs of our presentation available soon.


My time in Pakistan was anything but rest and relaxation and it seems like life has been moving a hundred miles per hour ever since I returned.  I had my sermon prepared for March 6th before I left – and it’s a good thing!  It feels like I have been preparing for meetings and running from one thing to another ever since.  


What a blessing it was to have a week out of the pulpit on Palm Sunday (during the choir cantata)!  I used that week to prepare a sermon schedule focusing on the book of James that will carry us into September (taking a few odd weeks off for Mother’s Day, Father’s Day, Memorial Day and our upcoming trip to Uganda in July.  I will start that series on James on April 17.


April 17 will also be the day that Bruce and I will launch a baptism preparation class for our young people.  If you have a child or grandchild interested in exploring the possibility of baptism, see us right away so we can get a workbook to the kids.  They will have some reading to do before the first class, and some homework assigned after that.  The class is 7 or 8 weeks long and baptisms will probably take place in June.


I hope you have picked up on the shoe drive that our Board of Christian Mission is sponsoring n support of the Greater Olean Association of Churches.  By bringing in your “gently used” (translation: no holes in them) shoes, boots, sneakers or sandals you can bless people in third world countries that are in need of better footwear and at the same time help to support some of the local hunger agencies (like the Olean Food Pantry, Loaves and Fishes, St. Vincent DePaul, The Bridge, Creekside Chapel in Allegany and the Genesis House Food Pantry).  What a great  “win-win”!  I brought in a dozen pairs of my old shoes and sneakers that have been gathering dust in my closet for years because I am too cheap to throw them out and too proud to wear them!


It is also hard to believe but we are already in the home stretch for our fund raising efforts for the mission trip to Uganda.  By the time you read this our plane tickets will already be purchased and we will be putting our shoulders to the wheel about raising funds for projects over there.  We are looking at installing a septic system for the Bethlehem Parents School (BPS) and possibly doing a clean-water project for one of the surrounding villages.  Plus Pastor Fred (the founder of BPS) is lining up a series of preaching assignments and an evangelistic crusade during our time there.  Pretty exciting!


On Sunday, April 24 we are offering a spaghetti dinner after Sunday School at noon in the Fellowship Hall.  We are hoping Kohl’s Care will help us to put this on and offer their usual generous contribution.  I imagine in May you will get a letter from those going asking for your prayers and/or financial support.  


Cari Matejka and I are definitely going, Jodie Martin is going as long as things remain stable with her family’s health and Josh Anderson is going if we have the right project for him and he can tear himself away from his expectant wife and little one.  We also have some folks planning to join us from other churches.  Unlike the Pakistan trip, I can hardly wait for this one to start!


We are already planning for a fantastic spring and summer ahead.  You can mark your calendars now and plan to join us for Mother’s Day and Father’s Day, which will be especially festive!  We will have vespers at Rock City on June 12, Vacation Bible Camp will run from June27-29, Gold City (the outstanding Gospel Quartet) will be here on Sunday, July 3, we will have our usual Retirees luncheons June 6 and August 8 and a church picnic in War Vet’s Park on August 7.   On top of that we may even throw in a barbecue or 2!


It has been wonderful to have such a mild winter behind us and spring has blessed us with an early appearance.  I do hope you will put the annual Church Property Work Day on your to-do list as well.  We will gather here at 9 am on Saturday, May 7 to clear the parking lot of debris, clean up our fence line, wash the windows, clean the kitchen, weed the flower gardens and a variety of other projects.  Some of the people who have been carrying that load for us for many years are no longer capable physically of doing so.  The rest of us will need to step up or our property will stop being the envy of the community.
~Pastor Dan
APRIL BIRTHDAYS

2
Yvonne Perry Clark

6
Madison Geise

9
Shaylea Anderson

12
Jack Croft


Geoff O’Dell

17
Ethel Hopkins

18
Melody Halsaver

19
Nathan Collins


Nancy Lennon

20
Carleigh Spiller

21
Janell Martin

23
Jim Rockey

24
Bruce Laverty

‘Tater People
Some people are very bossy and like to tell others what to do, but don’t want to soil their own hands.  They’re called “Dick Taters.”

Some people never seem motivated to participate.  They’re just content to watch while others do all the work.  They’re called “Speck Taters.”

Some people never do anything to help, but have no trouble finding fault with the way others do the work.  They are called “Comment Taters.”

Some people are always looking to cause problems by asking others to agree with them.  It is too hot or too cold, too sour or too sweet.  The preaching is too loud and long.  The music is too loud.  The worship service is too long, etc.  They’re called “Aggie Taters.”

Then there are those who promise to help, but somehow just never get around to actually doing it.  They give lip service to the kingdom of God and the church.  They’re called “Hezzie Taters.”

Some people can put up a front and pretend to be someone they are not.  They’re really hypocrites.  They’re called “Emma Taters.”

Then there are those who love others, who love God and who do what they say they will do.  They are always prepared to stop whatever they are doing and lend a helping hand.  They bring real sunshine into the lives of others.   They’re called “Sweet Taters.”

Prayer:  Gracious God, I am a beloved child of yours.  Help me to live like it.  In  Jesus’ name. 
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~William James
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THOUGHT:


Act as if what you do makes a difference.


It does.


~William James
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